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January 28, 2021 
 
Regulatory Division 
 
SUBJECT:  Department of the Army Regulatory Requirements for the Proposed Pearl 
River WMA Parking Lot and Boat Launch Project, Located in Section 25, T9S-R15E,  
St. Tammany Parish, Louisiana 
 
 
 
 
Mr. Randell Myers 
Louisiana Department  
  of Wildlife and Fisheries 
2000 Quail Drive 
Baton Rouge, Louisiana  70808 
 
Dear Mr. Myers: 
 
       You are hereby granted authorization under the provisions of General Permit No. 25 
to conduct regulated activities associated with the construction of the proposed Pearl 
River WMA Parking Lot and Boat Launch Project, located in St. Tammany Parish, 
Louisiana.  Please note this General Permit expires September 30, 2024.  Activities 
which are under construction, or that are under contract to commence, in reliance upon 
this General Permit will remain authorized provided the activity is completed within 12 
months of the date of expiration of General Permit 25. 
 
       The site location and the construction details are shown on the enclosed maps and 
drawings (enclosure 1).  A copy of the General Permit is enclosed for your information 
(enclosure 2).  It is your responsibility to read and become familiar with the Special and 
General Conditions of the General Permit in order for you to ensure that the activity 
authorized herein complies with these conditions. 
 
       Please be advised that the Standard Manatee Conditions for In-Water Activities 
shall be followed during construction (enclosure 3). 
 
       Upon completion of the activity authorized by this General Permit, please fill out the 
certification of compliance (enclosure 4) and return it to our office. 
 
       This authorization was based upon a preliminary determination that there appear to 
be jurisdictional areas on the property subject to regulation pursuant to Section 10 of the 
Rivers and Harbors Act of 1899 and/or Section 404 of the Clean Water Act.  An appeals 
form has been enclosed for your review (enclosure 5). 
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       This authorization of Department of the Army regulatory requirements does not 
convey any property rights, either in real estate or material or any exclusive privileges, 
and does not authorize any injury to property or invasion of rights or local laws or 
regulations, or obviate the requirement to obtain State or local assent required by law for 
the activity discussed herein. 

       Thank you for advising us of your plans.  If you change your plans for the proposed 
work, or if the proposed work does not meet the conditions of the General Permit, please 
contact Mr. Bryan Williamson, telephone (601) 631-5292; or email: 
Bryan.Williamson@usace.army.mil.  In any future correspondence concerning this project, 
please refer to Identification No. MVK-2018-743. 

       I am providing a copy of this letter via email to Mr. Charles Reulet, Louisiana 
Department of Natural Resources, Post Office Box 44487, Baton Rouge, Louisiana 
70804-4487. 

  Sincerely, 

  Cori Carraway 
  Chief, Permit and Evaluation Branch 
  Regulatory Division 

Enclosures 

        For


